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W e  c o m m e n d 
Deacon Walter 
Dudych to the 
patronage of Saint 
Joseph! Deacon 
Walter will be 
ordained to the 
Holy Priesthood 
next Sunday! 
As Saint Joseph 
was a strong and 
holy and protective 
father figure to the 
Holy  Fami ly… 
watch ing over 
Jesus and Mary the 
Mother of God, 
M a y  D e a c o n 
Walter—who will 
soon be called 
“Father Walter” - 
also be a protective 
father of the 
Mystical body of 
Christ - the Church 
and every family 
a n d  p e r s o n 
entrusted to his 
pastoral care as a 
priest! 

                     Let’s Review the Parish Covid Caution Protocols 
 

Okay. I know that we’re all tired of covid reports (and fear-mongering), but we also do want 
to be careful. So, let’s refresh our memory with the basics one more time just to be clear 
about what our parish protocols are. (Based on Archeparchial and Governmental directives) 

 

Masks - To attend church services and other functions, everyone is required to wear a mask or 
appropriate face-shield. It may be removed only by designated singers, readers and speakers 
and only when they are exercising their duty. They, of course, may also be removed when 
receiving Holy Communion. Or if experiencing trouble breathing, but only briefly. 

 

Sanitizing - please use the sanitizing liquids and wipes when entering and/or leaving the church. 
Please sanitize your place before leaving (this will be of great assistance to the staff that will do 
a more thorough sanitizing later). 

 

Singing - Sorry, but only the designated singers may sing at this time. You may only perhaps sing 
quietly “under your breath” if you so desire. 

 

Registering - We are trying to develop the most streamlined method, but the bottom line is that 
each individual attending a service must give a name and telephone number. If you call in 
advance - and your call has been acknowledged (i.e. to be sure that you called in time) then you 
may come to attend the event, all other things being considered. You might be able to just come 
the day of, but there might not be room as we are limited to 25% capacity right now. However, 
know that on Sundays the 8:00 am service often has more space than the 10:00 am. Weekday 
liturgies are usually okay. 

 

Be honest (with yourself and others) - If you have been travelling, or have been in contact with 
someone diagnosed with covid (or suspects that they might have it) or if you are feeling any flu-
like symptoms (cough, fever, etc.) please don’t come. Watch online until it passes. 

 

Gathering - no gathering or chatting in or around the church! Yes, small outdoor group 
gatherings are permitted, but take it away from the church and stay socially distanced all the 
same. Yes, we want to socialize, but for the time being so that you do not compromise your 
parish or your fellow-parishioners, please do not do that. Go home, and get on the phone and 
discuss all afternoon the Scripture readings that your heard and the sermon, etc. 

 

Pray - please keep your fellow-parishioners in your prayer and your parish and your Church so 
that we will make it through this crisis intact and that Holy Week and Easter will not be denied us 
again. 

Our Parish 2021 AGM - Annual General Meeting (a.k.a. річні збори) - Our Parish Pastoral Council has decided 
to postpone scheduling until the new Covid-19 restriction are announced on March 26. In the mean time, 
send an email to the office (heparish@gmail.com) if you are able/willing to participate online. 

This Wednesday! 6:00 pm 
Matins with the Great 
Canon of St. Andrew 

- the many prostrations 

Poklony          Поклони 



 

You can receive HOLY COMMUNION now by attending 
the Divine Liturgy and the Liturgy of the Presanctified Gifts 
(be wise to “pre-register” well in advance, so that you aren’t left waiting 
in your car until the service is over and everyone leaves before you can 
come in). But what about CONFESSION? We are planning 
to have a pandemic-appropriate evening for 
Confessions at some point before Easter. However, in the 
mean time call 
Fr. Michael 204-

996-1310 and 
see what is 
possible (e.g. 
sometimes for a 
couple of people 
prior to services) 

Come join a group of sincere seekers of the truth… “the whole 
truth and nothing but the truth”! We talk, we pray and we 

apply the truth to our own lives to better ourselves according 
to the Will of God. 

heart, soul, mind & 
neighbour* 

Is an informal spiritual self-help group that meets on 

 TUESDAY evenings at our church at 6:00 PM 

We spend time in prayer, reflection, sharing, self-challenge 
and supporting 

The goal is to challenge ourselves with the intention of bettering 
ourselves first and clarifying who we are and and what we need then 
looking to our neighbours and seeing how we can help.  - Open to all 

Parishioners__________________  
* Matthew 22:37-40 

PRAY FOR YOUR PRIESTS 
Perhaps, at this time, for two in particular…  

 
We have recently lost Fr. Emil Kardasinec. 
Monsignor Michael Buyachok is in the 
Hospital. Some have retired and some will retire 
soon as the 75-year canon law stipulation 
comes around. Some of our Priests are ill and 
some have just been going a very long time, by 
the grace of God. They are all taxed, one way 
or another, with the pandemic. They are spread 
thin across the province, trying to provide some 
semblance of pastoral care to all parishioners 
wherever they may be. We need more priests 
and the ones we have need prayer, support and 
a bit of encouragement. 
 
We are blessed by a vocation that, by the grace 
of God, will be realized this coming Sunday. 
Deacon Walter Dudych, who has had a long 
journey to this day, will be ordained in 
Beausejour on Sunday afternoon March 21 by 
His Grace Metropolitan Lawrence. This is a 
great joy to all the Church and a particular sign 
of some hope for us. Deacon Walter will be on 
retreat this week to prepare spiritually for that 
awesome day. He may visit us toward the end 
of the retreat for the Poklony service on 
Wednesday evening.  
 

Let’s PRAY for Monsignor 
Michael and for Deacon Walter 

in a special way this week! The 
Lord hears sincere and earnest 

prayer... 

Catechism 

If anyone is interested in signing up their 
children for catechism we do have a great 
program. Of course classes are done at home 
right now but Pat Sirski and Sister Ruth are 
more than happy to 
set your child up with 
the appropriate 
classes. 

For more information 
please call Pat at  

204-453-4489. 

A big thank you to all of our parishioners 
who have donated Clorox wipes. 
Since we have re-opened we are 

going through them at a much 
faster pace and our parishioners 
are there to make sure we never 

run out 
Thank you to all of you! 

Pope Frances’ intention for the month of March 2021 

Sacrament of Reconciliation: 
Let us pray that we may experience the sacrament of 
reconciliation with renewed depth, to taste the infinite 
mercy of God.  



1 Envelopes   $2015.00 

2 Initial Envelopes $55.00 

3 Sorokousty Services $25.00 

4 Vigil Lamps $11.25 

5 Easter Flowers $70.00 

6 Metropolitan Lent $80.00 

7 Good Friday $20.00 

8 Youth Ministry $60.00 

9 Lenten Mission $60.00 

  TOTAL $2396.25 

 

Please remember in your prayer, 
call, write to our isolated 

parishioners... 
 

      Holy Family Home:  Jane Budzen,  
                                     Mary Horbal,  Irene       
                                      Omeniuk, Jennie Huchko,  
                                  Elizabeth Boychuk, Fr. V.  
                              Yakowchuk, Milly Manitowich 

                              River East Care Home: Liz Simcoe 

                            St. Joseph’s Residence: Mary Ruta 

                                  At Home or in Hospital: Mary   
                                 Schurko, Ollie Kowalski,  
                                Ollie Kostiuk, Mary  
                          Kozubniak, Anthony Hendricks 

Middle Church: Olga Hnatiuk, Margaret Sawchuk 

 

Ask our clergy (t. 204-996-1310) to make 
a Pastoral/Sacramental visit - especially 
when your loved ones request this.  

THE UKRAINIAN CANADIAN 
CONGRESS - MANITOBA 

PROVINCIAL COUNCIL is pleased 
to provide four activity projects as 
part of THE GOVERNMENT OF 

MANITOBA’S 

SAFE AT HOME PROGRAM  Visit 
the website at  

               
www.uccmanitoba.ca 

and explore the many programs 
that they are offering!  

Language, Culture, Singing, 
Staying Fit and ...  

Feed Your Soul with Prayer this Lent!  
This year’s BEST LENT EVER journeys through I 

Heard God Laugh: A Practical Guide to Life’s 
Essential Daily Habit. Through all forty days of 
Lent, you will receive a daily email with a short 
video to help you reconnect with yourself and 
your God. Sign up for Best Lent Ever: https:/
www.dynamiccatholic.com/lent/bestlent-

ever.html#form-signup  

IHMS Super Spring 50/50 
Raffle Immaculate Heart 
of Mary School. Tickets 
are on sale throughout 
March, with the final draw 
for 50% of the pot on 
March 31st. Buy early to 

qualify for the three Early Bird draws, where you have a 
chance to win $115 cash.  
Ticket prices:1 for $5.00; 3 for $10.00;10 for $20.00; 50 
for $50.00 To purchase go online: https://
www.fundingchange.ca/ihms/ or call 204-942-0443 
during office hours  



March 14 

Fourth Sunday of LENT 

Heb. 6:13-20;  
Mark 9: 17–31 

(Participate via livestreaming) 

7:20 am 

8:00 am 

 10:00 am 

11:10 am 

3rd Hour & Rosary 

Служба Божа 
 
 

Divine Liturgy (Eng) 
Baptism 

 
Birthday Protodeacon 
Stefan Tyrawski 
 

For All Parishioners 

Monday, March 15 

Martyr Agapius & companion 
martyrs; 
Rom. 12:1-3;  
Luke 6: 31-36 

8:20 am 

9:00 am 

3rd Hour & Rosary 

Divine Liturgy 

 

+Richard Grunsten (40 
Days), by his Family  

Tuesday, March 16 

Martyr Sabinus; 
Eph. 4:14-16;  
Luke 6:24-31 

8:20 am 

9:00 am 

3rd Hour & Rosary 

Divine Liturgy 

 

 

 

+Steve Romas (1 year), 
Mary Kuz and family  

Wednesday, March 17  
Venerable Alexis; 
Eph. 4:17-25; 
Luke 7: 36-50  

8:20 am 

9:00 am 

 

6:00 pm 

3rd Hour & Rosary 

Divine Liturgy 

 

POKLONY! Prostrations 

 

+Mary Hiebert (1year), 
by Shirley & Tony 
Skochylas  

Thursday, March 18 

St. Cyril;   
Eph. 4:25-32;  
Luke 13:1-9 

8:20 am 

9:00 am 

 

 

3rd Hour & Rosary 

Divine Liturgy 

 

 

 
 
For the health of Mary 
Poworoznyk, by the 
Holy Eucharist Seniors 
Group  

Friday, March 19 

Martyr Chysantus; 
2 Cor. 5:10-15;  
Luke 12:42-48:   

8:20 am 

9:00 am 

6:00 pm 

7:00 pm 

3rd Hour & Rosary 

Divine Liturgy 

Presanctified Gifts 

Way of the Cross 

 

+Alex Lasota, by 
Family  

Saturday, March 20 

Akathist Saturday; 
Heb. 9:1-7;  
Luke 10: 38-42; 11:27-28 

8:20 am 

9:00 am 

 

6:00 pm 

3rd Hour & Rosary 

Divine Liturgy  
 

Vespers   

 

“Sorokousty” (for our 
deceased family and 
parishioners) 

March 21 

Fifth Sunday of LENT 

Heb. 9:11-14;  
Mark 10: 32–45 

7:20 am 

8:00 am 
 

10:00 am 

 

3rd Hour & Rosary 

Служба Божа 

 

Divine Liturgy 

 

 

For All Parishioners 
 

God bless Deacon Walter 
Dudych as he is ordained a 
Priest today! 

Schedule of Liturgies - Розпорядок Богослужінь   
March 14 —March 21, 2021  

Participate ONLINE - Live-streamed via: www.HolyEucharist.ca   

BLUE LAMP 

(MARIAN  

Side Altar) 

March 14, 2021-March 20 
 

 

+Ted Gierys,  
by wife Sophie & Family  

RED LAMP   
(SAVIOUR  

Side Altar) 

March 14, 2021-March 20 

+Ted Gierys,  
by wife Sophie & Family  


